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August 14, 2019 
 
Mr. Stephen Dahlem 
Supervising Environmental Analyst 
State of Connecticut 
Department of Public Health – Asbestos Program 
410 Capital Avenue, MS#51 AIR 
P.O. Box 340308 
Hartford, CT 06134-0308 
 
RE: No Student/Children Occupancy during Asbestos Abatement Activities 

Davenport Elementary School 
1300 Newfield Avenue, Stamford, Connecticut 

 
Dear Mr. Dahlem: 

On behalf of the Superintendent of the City of Stamford Public Schools, I am writing the 
Connecticut Department of Public Health (CTDPH) to inform the CTDPH of asbestos 
abatement scheduled to be conducted during no student/children occupancy at the above 
referenced facility.  

Asbestos abatement is scheduled to be conducted Thursday, August 15, 2019, through 
August 20, 2019.  Abatement activities are being conducted under a Project Work Plan 
written by Ms. Meredith Febbraio of Tighe & Bond, Inc. Ms. Febbraio’s CTDPH Project 
Designer license number is #000351.  The abatement contractor is A.A.I.S., Inc.; a State of 
Connecticut Department of Health licensed Asbestos Abatement Contractor (license 
#000017). 

Abatement is scheduled to commence within classroom 16 closets and includes asbestos 
abatement of 400 square feet of drywall and associated asbestos-containing joint/taping 
compound.  All abatement activities will have project monitoring services performed by a 
Tighe & Bond project monitor licensed by the CTDPH. 

Should you have any questions regarding this project, please contact Meredith Febbraio, 
Tighe & Bond, Inc., at 203-712-1140. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Kevin McCarthy 
Facilities Manager 
Stamford Public Schools 


